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01404 851401 

cateedmonds@aol.com 

www.efpchurch.org.uk 

Reverend Cate Edmonds 

The Rectory 

Station Road 

Feniton 

EX14 3DF 

Contact details for churchwardens in Escot or Feniton 

Feniton: David Lanning or Roger White (851441) 

Escot: Judy Davis (812739) or Keith and Eve Townson (812604) 

 

Team Vicar: 

Church Wardens:           

 

Sexton: 

 

Rev Cate Edmonds, The Rectory, Station Rd, Feniton (851401) 

Mrs Babs Leach, 3 Lower Mews, Payhembury (841409) 

Mr Jim Kimber, 1 Barrow Road, Payhembury (841320) 

Mr Clive Jones, 11 Markers Park, Payhembury (841685) 

Dear Friends, 
 

 

As I write this letter we are quickly approaching that mad and frenetic time of year - 

Christmas. Prior to this we have the lead up period of preparation which in the church 

is known as Advent. Traditionally at this time we have used imagery of looking for the 

light, seeking the light of Christ through the darkness of winter. 
 

Winter this year has been slow in coming, the temperature has been slow to drop 

though the rain certainly hasn’t. The leaves have remained on many of the trees 

longer than usual despite the winds. So we could say that winter hasn’t really set in 

as it might. Perhaps we haven’t really noticed the decline in the amount of light 

around us, or have we? 
 

Light is essential for growth, we can’t do without light. For many people the lack of 

sunlight causes great emotional distress so in fact light is essential for all of God’s 

creation to flourish. We use light in many ways in religious practice. We light candles 

to remember God’s presence with us, we light candles to remind us that Jesus is the 

light of the world and that he lights our paths, we light candles as a sign of prayer, we 

light candles to remember our loved ones departed and we light candles in 

celebration. The bringing of light into a situation is extremely important and uplifting 

both in its religious significance and its social significance.  
 

At this time of the year as we enter Advent, the preparation period, we are moving 

towards that great celebration of the birth of Jesus, God in human form, who brought 

light into a very dark world. We celebrate this season by lighting up our houses with a 

variety of decorations and as we do so may we think about the lighting up of our 

world by the baby in the manger, who brought God’s love into the world directly to 

each one of us and in doing so lights each one of us up with his love. As we dash 

headlong into this season, with all that it brings, let us just pause for a moment of 

wonder and be lit up with the reason for the season, Jesus the light of the world.  
 

May I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Joyous New Year. 
 

Every blessing, Rev Cate 
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Parishes of Feniton, Escot and Payhembury 
Church Services in December 2014 

 

Sunday 7th
 
December, Second Sunday of Advent

 
 

Sunday 14th December, Third Sunday of Advent 

 
 

Sunday 21st December, Fourth Sunday of Advent 

 
 

Wednesday 24th December, Christmas Eve  

 
 

Thursday 25th December, Christmas Day 

 
 

Sunday 28th December, First Sunday after Christmas 

 

Sunday 5th January, Second Sunday after Christmas 

Time Service Church 

  4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 

10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime 
Parish Communion 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (Alan Steel) 

Time Service Church 

  9.00 am BCP HC Escot (CE) 

10.30 am Morning Worship Feniton (JP) 

10.30 am Café and Children’s Nativity Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

11.00 am 
  5.00 pm 

Parish Communion 
Carol Service 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

  3.00 pm Carol Service Escot (CE) 

  6.30 pm Carol Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

  4.00 pm 
11.30 pm 

Christingle 
Midnight Eucharist 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.30 pm Midnight Eucharist Payhembury (JP) 

Time Service Church 

  9.00 am Family Communion Escot (CE) 

11.00 am Family Service Payhembury (CE) 

Time Service Church 

10.30 am Joint Morning Worship Payhembury (EFP LL) 

Time Service Church 

10.00 am 
11.00 am 

Storytime 
Parish Communion 

Feniton (CE) 
Feniton (CE) 

11.00 am Morning Worship Payhembury (JP) 

  4.00 pm Evensong Escot (JD) 
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Carol Singing 
 

Monday 22nd December 

at 6pm on the Village Green 
 

Our yearly get together for carolling around the 

village and outer lying areas is nearly upon 

us.  Everyone is welcome to come and join in; 

remember to wrap up warm and bring a 

torch.  Any offers of driving when we leave the village would be great.  

All money raised during the evening goes to the 'Village Charity' which is 

used to help anyone needing support. If you would like more information 

please feel free to give Lesley Elford a call on 01404 850356.  

 

The Parish Hall Committee and Pre-School  

invite you to the usual tea and scrummy cakes and to watch 
 

THE FIRST CHRISTMAS 

 

performed by our pre-schoolers 
 

Saturday 6 December from 11am 

 in Payhembury Parish Hall  
 

 

 

Payhembury C of E Primary School 

  

On Friday 5 December from 3.30pm - 5.30pm 

 in Payhembury Parish Hall  

Father Christmas * Carols * Crafts * Games to play * Refreshments 
 

Come and join in the fun! 
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CHRISTMAS TIME FOR PETS 
 

Christmas time, full of joy and cheer 

with presents under the tree and 

Christmas dinner smelling better than 

ever! We as vets want to ensure you 

and your pets have a great Christmas 

without a trip to the practice. 
 

Cats are often more fascinated by 

Christmas trees than us and like to 

climb and explore. Make sure your tree is secure and any glass decorations 

or those with sharp edges are out of the way of your intrigued feline. Cats 

can also enjoy a nibble on tinsel. They tend to eat lengths of stringy material 

which then causes a concertina effect on the intestines. This can be very 

harmful and requires surgery to treat, so keeping tinsel and string out of 

harm’s way is much safer! 
 

What Christmas is complete without chocolate? Unfortunately many dogs, 

and sometimes cats, also believe this to be true! Chocolate can cause 

vomiting and diarrhoea and in larger doses, liver failure and can be fatal. 

The higher the cocoa content the more the risk so keep those expensive 

dark chocolate truffles out of the way of any investigative hounds in the 

house! Be wary of chocolates on the tree and wrapped in presents within 

reach. Remember a small number of extra treats can lead to rapid weight 

gain which can take a long time to lose. 
 

Dried fruit is also a risk to dogs and can cause renal failure so keep 

Christmas pudding, mince pies and Christmas cake away from low tables or 

other places your crafty hound may be able to get to. 
 

For some of us, it can all get a bit much at these festive times. We may like 

our house being filled with family, friends and music but not all our pets do. 

For some, the bustle and noise can be very stressful. If you have a timid pet 

who enjoys the quiet, make sure there is somewhere peaceful that they can 

go to not be disturbed. They may prefer to have their food and litter tray in a 

hidden corner. 
 

Most importantly, have a wonderful Christmas with 

your furry friends and if you have any worries or 

suspect your pet has eaten something they 

shouldn’t, don’t hesitate to call your vet for advice. 

Merry Christmas from The Vale Veterinary Group! 
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Telephone 01404 841856 
 

Payhembury Provisions 
Your Community Shop 

 

Buy your Christmas Goodies Locally! 
 
 

We are delighted to be able to offer free-range turkeys and geese from the 

same local supplier we have used in previous years and are happy to 

recommend this top quality poultry, which we are selling at very competitive 

prices. Turkeys cost £7.68 per kg up to 9kg in weight and £6.72 per kg over 

this weight, whilst goose is priced at £9.72 per kg. 
 

Order forms are now available in the shop to be completed and returned no 

later than Friday 12th December please. Your order will be ready for 

collection on Tuesday 23rd December in the Parish Hall from 9am to 11am.  
 

When ordering your poultry why not take advantage of the Christmas order 

form to request your vegetable, delicatessen, dairy and fruit items too? 

They’ll be packed and ready for collection on Tuesday 23rd December along 

with your turkey or goose. What could be easier? 
 

The shop is also stocking a range of foodie gifts and who doesn’t like to 

receive a present of delicious biscuits, preserves, chutney, chocolates or 

wine? We have some tempting treats that would be perfect for the man (or 

woman!) who has everything. Don’t miss out on the panettone, which is 

presented in a beautiful tin, so no wrapping required! And remember to 

check out the award winning Figgy’s Christmas puddings as well. 
 

The weekly raffle will change from the beginning of December to the 

Christmas raffle. This will run for three weeks after which the lucky winner 

will receive a £50 voucher to spend in the shop! 
 

Holiday Opening Hours 
 

Christmas 

Wednesday 24 December   8am – Noon 

Thursday 25 December   Closed 

Friday 26 December   10am – 11am 
 

New Year 

Wednesday 31 December   8am – Noon 

Thursday 1 January   8am – Noon 
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Payhembury Short Mat Bowls 
 

 

What a pity only members of the club turned 

up to our open evening on Thursday 23 

October. Twelve of us had a fun evening with 

lots of laughter. We will always welcome 

anyone young or old to our Wednesday 

evening sessions. No special equipment is 

needed just come along and have a go. 
 

Louise Granger 

 

Clarets’ Corner 
 

AT LAST! The Clarets have won their first game in the 

premier league with a home win against Hull City winning  

1-0. I think we can now start climbing the league table! With 

December here the post is starting to get busy and I have 

quite a few Christmas bingo nights to call including one in Payhembury. Busy 

times but I enjoy it. On that note I would like to wish all the people in the area 

a very HAPPY CHRISTMAS and a GREAT NEW YEAR! See you around the 

village and UP THE CLARETS!                                                           MARTY 

 

Broadhembury and District Gardening Club 
 

Thursday 11 December at 7.30pm in Payhembury Village Hall 
  

 

Pat Lane and Sally Harris will demonstrate Christmas 

wreaths. Mulled wine and mince pies will be offered prior to 

members constructing their own. Wreaths and foliage will 

be supplied. Our next meeting will be in the new year on 

Thursday 8 January when our speaker will be Alan Leeman 

who will be demonstrating grafting, pruning and seed 

sowing. This will be followed by questions and answers. 

                          Jenny 

 

Mobile Library 
 

Wednesday 17th December 

from 11.25-11.45am 

in the Parish Hall Car Park at Payhembury 

The girls at The 

Studio would like to 

say thank you to all 

their clients and wish 

them a Merry 

Christmas and a 

Happy New Year 



 

8 

PLEASE NOTE 
 

The deadline for January’s Paper is 

Wednesday 17 December 

Anything received after this date will 

not be included. Thank you!  

 

The Bulb Show Committee would 

like to wish everyone a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year 

CUP  OF  TEA  AND  BINGO 
 

Our next get-together will be on 
 

Wednesday 3rd December 2014 
in the Parish Hall from 2.15pm 

 

Still looking for a few more players but due to the generosity of a donation 
from Payhembury Provisions – ‘the shop’ – for which we are very grateful, 

we will be able to continue as we are for a little while yet. It would be nice to 
see some new faces though and you would be made most welcome. 

 
So we wish all players past, present and those to play in the future a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
 

Look forward to seeing you on the 3rd…………Louise and Joy 

 

The Light Party 

 

Last month we held our first ever ‘Light Party' 

- an action packed evening full of fun and 

games, hot dogs, jelly, cake and then to top 

it off, they collapsed in front of a film too! 

There were 77 children packed into a very 

sparkly parish hall to join in the fun and what 

a delight they all were - well done guys!!  
 

And a big thank you also to everyone 

involved in planning, 

organising and running the 

event - it couldn't have 

happened without you!!  
 

Many thanks to you all 

Becky 

 

THE PARISH 

PAPER 

COMMITTEE 

 

Would like to 

wish you a Happy 

and Peaceful 

Christmas and all 

the very best for 

the coming year 
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William Garvey, furniture designers & makers, of Upton,  

are delighted to sponsor Payhembury Parish Paper 

Nature Notes 

Observations from November 

Hello again 
 

We'll start off with animals this month. I was passing the stream near Milton 

when a slight movement caught my eye - a 

squirrel in the stream? - no, not a squirrel but a 

stoat!  He (or she!) was having a drink, but shot 

away quickly on seeing me. I was very pleased 

to see it because one rarely sees a stoat. Ray 

tells me he saw not one but four deer in the 

lower mead field the other day. 
 

Back to birds and I always take a look into the village stream when I'm 

passing by. The grey wagtails are about again and I was lucky enough to see 

a dipper in the stream one day in late October. If you don't know the dipper, 

it’s about blackbird size, has dark plumage but with a large pure white round 

mark on its breast. It stays beside fast flowing water. Indeed, dippers walk 

along the bottom of streams to find food. It gets its name from its 

characteristic habit of bobbing up and down quickly, i.e. dipping. Or is it 

because it ‘dips’ in the water? 
 

Anne tells me she’s seen a kingfisher in her 

garden pond - how lucky! There was a green 

woodpecker climbing up Nan's tree trunk. Green 

woodies are normally seen here in summertime, 

digging for ants in the grass, so it’s good to have 

them in late autumn. The great spotted woodies 

are back in our garden - one returned to a feeder 

several times yesterday! The last time I walked to 

Milton one flew into a tall tree followed by a jay 

which landed close to it. There was a scuffle and the jay flew away quickly - 

woodies have very powerful beaks! I heard my first winter thrush cackling 

overhead. Looking up, I saw several in the sky. These are the fieldfares, our 

winter visitors from Scandinavia. We usually get hundreds of them each 

winter and they stay here feeding on the windfall apples in Angus's orchard. 

        Alan Jones  
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Every Second Wednesday at 
9.15am in St Mary’s Church, 
Payhembury. Stories, craft, 

prayers and singing for toddlers  
and their carers.  

For more information call Becky 
on 841825 

  

 

 

 

 

The Youth Club is in need of a new play leader for our Junior session from 

5.30-7.00pm on Monday evenings (term time only) to start after Christmas. If 

we can't find someone there's a real risk that the Youth Club may not be 

able to continue as we won't have enough leaders to cover our ratios. This 

position could be held by one person, or we could have a number of people 

making up a rota. Please let us know if you can help, or spread the message 

wide to help us find someone. There's no age or gender restriction, anyone 

who's interested is encouraged to join us.  

 

This year has been a real success with lots of great events, including the 

now traditional Party in the Park. We don't want to lose this, so please help if 

you can.  

 

Youth Club sessions: Juniors (age 7-11) 5.30-7.00pm, Seniors (11+) 7.00-

8.30pm, all on Monday evenings (term time only) in the Parish Hall. £1.50 

per session. Children in Year 6 may choose to join Seniors when they turn 

11, or stay in Juniors until they're in Year 7. 
 

Lucy Williams, Chairperson, Payhembury Youth Club 

payhemburyyouthclub@gmail.com or phone 841772 

 

Electoral Review of Devon 
 

 

The Local Government Boundary 
Commission has opened a public 
consultation, inviting comments on 

drawing new electoral division 
boundaries across Devon.  

 

Local people know their area best, so 
the Electoral Review is asking for your 

suggestions about division 
boundaries, which areas you identify 
as your local community and where 

you go to access local facilities. 
 

More details and interactive maps at 
www.consultation.lgbce.org.uk. The 
consultation closes on 19 January. 
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The minutes of the Payhembury Parish Council meeting held on  
Wednesday 12th November 2014 can be found on the noticeboard or at 

www.payhembury.org.uk 
 

The next Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 14th January 2015  

at 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

 

Hi friends 
 

We mice have been practicing our 
carols so we can go out carol singing 
again this year. We had such fun last 
year that we are really excited 

about carolling again this year. This 
picture was taken when we were 
practicing and we had a nice fire to 

keep us warm. We mice you know get very cold, so we need to wrap up 
warmly. Our little toes get very chilled walking in the cold and wet.  
 

We are really looking forward to Christmas. We love Christmas in 
church, all the lovely singing and decorations and of course all the 
lovely nibbles which we get when you have all gone!  
 

We really enjoy playing around the Christmas tree but sometimes 
Mum tells us off when we swing on the branches and knock off the 
baubles. You will have to see if any are missing or dented!  
 

We had great fun in November when the confirmation service came to 
our church. We enjoyed watching from our usual hidey hole. We 
hadn’t seen a bishop before, we were very impressed with his finery 

and loved his special hat. It was lovely to see the church full and 
everyone looking so happy. We had another happy occasion when baby 
Rosie was baptized, smiling faces all around - what a joy.  
 

Smiling faces are what we hope we will have on Christmas morning too, 
not only when we open our presents but at our special service on 
Christmas morning as well. We will see you soon and keep in good voice 
just like us mice! Love from  

Parchie and Parchina 
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Payhembury Weather    
www.payhembury-weather.co.uk 

 

Rainfall: October rainfall was close to the average but the start of 
November has been very wet with three times the normal rainfall. Local 
flooding was experienced around Payhembury on the 8th of November 
and once again storms battered the coast. 
 

Temperatures: October and November temperatures continue the 
trend of being very warm with records broken for highest maximum in 
November and highest minimum in October. As a result lawn mowing has 
continued into November.  
 

Weather elsewhere: Severe flooding in NW Italy on the 15th of 
November. The Met Office opened its Space Weather Forecasting Centre 
on the 8th of October. Space weather covers a variety of phenomenon 
including impacts from solar flares, geomagnetic storms and coronal mass 
ejections from the Sun. These can impact our satellite services, power 
distribution and exposure to radiation of flights over the poles. Finally a 
study has shown that the ozone hole is on track to recover in a few 
decades as a result of phasing out ozone depleting chemicals. 

 

 

Roger Saunders 
Follow me on twitter at @sat_metman 

Payhembury Monthly Temperatures deg C 

Oct/Nov 14 
1960-90 
Climate 

Measured 
averages 

Warmer or colder 
than average? 

Max Temp 14.5/10.4 17.2/14.0 Warmer 

Min Temp 7.6/4.0 10.6/7.4 Warmer 

Mean Temp 11.0/7.2 13.9/10.7 Warmer 

Temp Range 6.9/6.4 6.7/6.6   

        

Highest Max 23/17 22.0/17.8 2 October 2014 

Lowest Min -3/-6 4.0/2.4 6 November 2014 

Lowest Max 7/1.5 11.0/12.2 13 October 2014 

Highest Min 15/14 15.7/11.5 18 October 2014 

Payhembury              Rainfall mm                                        Date of max 

October 14 84 83 16 October 2014 

November 14 40 127 11 November 2014 
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Parish Coffee Morning 
 

Very many thanks to Pat Le Page for hosting the coffee 

morning in October. As always Pat made us very welcome 

and as Adrian rekindled the fire no-one was in a hurry to 

leave! The men made a beeline into the conservatory and 

were equally reluctant to go. 
 

As we do not hold a Coffee Morning in December may I take this 

opportunity to wish you all a very peaceful and happy Christmas and to 

thank everyone once again for their support during the year. The PCC are 

truly grateful for the sums raised for church funds by our generous hosts.  
 

Please check the Parish Paper in January for news of when and where our 

next Coffee Morning will take place. 

Marjorie Wright 

 

Girls’ 

Night 

Out 

Christmas Dinner 
 

Tuesday 9th December  

at 7.30pm 

 

We will be leaving the village green 

at 7.00pm. See you there ladies!     

      

Babs 

Soup Lunch 
 

The November soup lunch in church was very well supported and 

very jolly. Thank you to everyone who attended and everyone 

who helped in any way. We raised £170 for church funds. The 

next soup lunch will be on Monday 12th January 2015!  

Babs 

 

NEW 
BEGINNERS’ 

PILATES CLASS 
 

On Thursday mornings in 

Payhembury Village Hall from 

9.15am to10.15am for five weeks 

starting on Thursday 8 January. 
 

All abilities and ages welcome - 

matwork only. 
 

For more information please contact 

Sue Holmes on 01404 841672 

or sueh.physio@btinternet.com 
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Feniton and Payhembury Mothers’ Union 
 

Members met on 15th October in the Parish Hall but 

unfortunately the Speaker was unable to attend. However, 

following a hymn and prayers, members were able to chat 

about Mothers’ Union matters over a cup of tea and biscuits 

and put the world to rights! A report of the meeting on 19th 

November will be given next month. 
 

Our Christmas celebration of readings and carols will be held on  

Wednesday 10th December at 2.30pm in Payhembury Parish Hall  

with the usual raffle and bring and buy stall. Members of the bingo group and 

helpers are cordially invited to join us as usual. We very much look forward 

to welcoming all and sharing a festive tea together. Happy Christmas!  
 

      Marjorie Wright (Hon. Secretary)  

 

 

THANK 
YOU! 

 

We would like to say a huge thank 

you to all those that came along and 

supported this year’s Tea and Cake 

in aid of the Nystagmus Network. 
 

Thank you to those who baked 

cakes, those who donated raffle 

prizes and especially those that 

helped me on the day. Together we 

raised an amazing total of £705!!  
 

It means a lot to us but even more to 

Nystagmus Network. 
 

Many thanks 

The Vincent Family 

 

PARISH ROADS 
 

At the November meeting of 

Payhembury Parish Council it was 

agreed to invite Helen Selby, our area 

representative for Devon County 

Council Highways, to a Parish wide 

site visit. Many of the Parish’s roads 

are in a poor condition and we are 

keen for their state to be witnessed 

first hand.  

If there are any issues with the roads 

in your area of the Parish, we would 

be very grateful if you could report 

them to us. Please e-mail your 

comments to 

payhemburypc@googlemail.com or 

call the Parish Clerk, Sue Morris, on 

01404 850094. Many thanks. 

 

Blackdown Sounds in the Parish Hall 
 

The hall committee would like to thank everyone who helped in any way to 

make Sound of the 60s and 70s such a successful evening. It would be nice 

to arrange another similar evening some time in the future. 

mailto:payhemburypc@googlemail.com
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WHAT TO DO IN THE EVENT 
OF A FLOOD 

 

YOUR GUIDE TO WHO YOU SHOULD CALL 
 
 

If it is an emergency and there is danger to life as a result of flooding 

you should not hesitate to call 999. 
 

To report flooding of the highway and blocked drains contact Devon County 

Council’s Highway Customer Service Centre on 0345 155 1004 or visit 

www.devon.gov.uk/drainage. Office hours are Monday to Friday 8am–8pm 

and Saturdays 9am–1pm. For emergencies outside of these hours call 

01392 383329. 
 

For flooding on major trunk roads (the M5, A30, A38, A35 and A303) contact 

the Highways Agency on 0300 123 5000 (24 hours service). 
 

To report flooding from sewers and water pipes contact South West Water 

on 0844 346 2020 (24 hours service). 
 

For advice and enquiries about flood warnings contact the Environment 

Agency’s Floodline on 0845 988 1188 or 0345 988 1188 (24 hours service). 
 

For general queries about Main River or flooding from the sea contact the 

Environment Agency on 03708 506 506 or 0345 988 1188 or visit 

www.gov.uk/environment-agency. 
 

In the first instance of local flooding and for sandbag requests contact your 

local District or Parish Council Flood Warden to determine the availability of 

sandbags in your area. In Payhembury, if residents require sandbags, 

please contact the Parish Clerk on 01404 850094. Sandbags are kept at 

Slade Barton. 
 

The Flood Risk Management Team have recently updated and redesigned 

their flood risk management webpages and have created a page where 

residents and business owners can report internal flooding to their property: 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/floodriskmanagement/report-flooding-to-property/  
 

For all other flooding enquiries contact the Devon County Council Flood Risk 

Management Team on 0345 155 1015 or email floodrisk@devon.gov.uk. 

http://www.devon.gov.uk/index/transportroads/roads/road_maintenance/drainage.htm
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/environment-agency
https://new.devon.gov.uk/floodriskmanagement/report-flooding-to-property/
mailto:floodrisk@devon.gov.uk


 

17 

 

PAYHEMBURY PARISH HALL HIRE AND CHARGES 
 

Please contact Jo Vincent on 01404 841554 for details and to book  

(Please telephone before 6pm)  

 

PAYHEMBURY PROVISIONS 
Opening hours and contact details 

  

Tel: 01404 841856 or info@payhemburyprovisions.co.uk 
 

Monday to Friday 8am to 7pm             Saturday 8am to 1pm 

Sunday 8am to 12pm 

INFORMATION PAGE 
 

Non urgent police contact 101  
 

Honiton Hospital   01404 540540 (Minor Injury Unit 8am-10pm)  
RD&E Hospital Exeter  01392 411611 
Ottery St Mary Hospital  01404 816000 (MIU Mon-Fri 8am-1pm)  
 

Your Parish Council 
Meetings held 2nd Wed of alternate months (starting January) 7.30pm in the Parish Hall 

Di Somers   01884 277390 Robert Leach   01404 841409 
Mark Disney  01404 841353 Keith Williams   01404 841772 
Clive Fowler  01404 841646 Jon Scarle    01404 841466 
Clare Doble 01404 841758 Sue Morris, Parish Clerk 01404 850094 

 

Useful numbers at the County Council (all 0345) 
General Enquiries 155 1015  Registrars  155 1002 
Roads and Transport  155 1004  Libraries  155 1001 
Disability Information 155 1005  Children/Families155 1013 
 

Emergencies 
Social Care     0345 600 0388     
Highways      01392 383329   
Animal Welfare, Petrol, Explosives 01392 499499 
 

Useful numbers at the District Council (all 01395) 
Switchboard   516551 
Emergency (out of hours) 578237 Environmental Health 517456 
Dog/Pest Control   571517 Council Tax/Benefits 517446 
Missed Bins/Recycling  571515 Car Park Fines  571643 
Bus Passes   571500 Planning Matters    517475 
 

County Councillor  Paul Diviani 01404 861616 
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MONDAY Apple Pips  
Pre-school 
Youth Groups 

9.30-11.30am 
9.00-12.30pm 
5.30-8.30pm 

TUESDAY Pre-school 
Musical Moments 
Pilates 

9.00-12.30pm 
10.15-11.30am 
7.00-8.00pm & 8.15-9.15pm 

WEDNESDAY Pre-school 
Pilates  
Short Mat Bowling 

9.00-12.30pm 
9.15-10.15 & 10.30-11.15am, Men 
7.30-10.00pm 

THURSDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

FRIDAY Pre-school 9.00-12.30pm 

CALENDAR FOR DECEMBER 2014 

Mon 1st Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm 

Wed 3rd Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm 

Fri 5th  Emmaus Group, Cherrybrook, 9.15am 
 

School Christmas Fayre, Parish Hall, 3.30-5.30pm 

Sat 6th ‘The First Christmas’, Parish Hall, 11am 

Sun 7th Morning Worship, 11am 

Tues 9th Girls’ Night Out Christmas Dinner, Village Green, 7pm 

Wed 10th Mothers’ Union Christmas Celebration, Parish Hall, 2.30pm 

Thurs 11th  Gardening Club, Payhembury Village Hall, 7.30pm 

Sun 14th Café and Children’s Nativity, 10.30am 

Mon 15th Bible Study, Cherrybrook, 8pm 

Wed 17th   Mobile Library, Parish Hall Car Park, 11.25-11.45am 
 

PARISH PAPER DEADLINE, 4pm 

Sun 21st Carol Service, 6.30pm 

Mon 22nd Carol Singing, Village Green, 6pm 

Wed 24th Midnight Eucharist, 11.30pm 

Thurs 25th Family Service, 11am 

Sun 28th Joint Morning Service, 10.30am 

Early January dates:   Sun 5th: Morning Worship, 11am 

                                    Wed 7th: Tea and Bingo, Parish Hall, 2.15pm                              

Church Flowers:   December 6th & 13th  Advent No Flowers 

                             December 20th  All Window Decorators  

                             December 24th & 27th  Mrs L Granger  

 REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES HELD IN THE PARISH HALL 

Editorial Team: Claire McMurtrie (841559), Kate Duggan (849159), Marian Edwards (841041) 
 

Payhembury Village Website:  www.payhembury.org.uk  


